
SUNRISE PICKLEBALL CLUB 

SEMI-ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

APRIL 21, 2022 

The general membership meeting for the Sunrise Pickleball Club (SPC) was called to order at 5:31 pm at 
Rusch Park, outside the Bistro. 

Board Members Present:  Cynthia Cheney (President), Tom Bylsma (Vice-President), Rodney Coleman 
(Events), Jerry Mountjoy (Membership), Gwen Warrener (Communications), Jeremiah Brown 
(Treasurer), Reine Steel (IT).   

Board Member Absent:  Elaine Dykhouse (Secretary) 

Members attending (who signed in):  Gina Tafarrodi, Elaine Moyer, Rich Reed, Teresa Young, Cindy 
Roberts, Brady Young, Troy Hodges, Tony Corso, Aaron Caldwell, Cheryl Hill, Steve Hill. Lee Swayne. 

Motion to adopt today’s agenda was made by Jerry Mountjoy, seconded by Gwen Warrener, motion 
passed. 

The minutes from the March 17, 2022 meeting were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Jeremiah Brown reported that bank balances are over $100,000 each in both checking and savings. 

Membership Report - Jerry Mountjoy reported that membership currently stands at 730.  He is in the 
process of adding a new recognition board for lifetime members.  In addition, he now mails paddle 
bands to new and renewing members. 

Ladders: 

There was an open discussion about ladders and ways to improve the program.  Some concerns, such as 
the need for supplies, were unknown to the board and will immediately be addressed.   The board was 
also asked to consider consistency with courts and times, earlier registration, payment by other than 
cash and a subcommittee for ladders.  Other questions included start times, playing on more than one 
ladder, and children’s participation.   

The meeting then was open to member questions and a suggestion was to consider cameras so that 
players can see whether or not the courts are crowded.  This has been suggested in the past but due to 
lack of wifi has not been possible. 

The general membership then adjourned at approximately 6:30pm. 

 


